
Community associations are a representative form of government founded on the principle of elected indi-

viduals representing the people.  Much of our country is based on the principles of representative democracy.  

It starts with organizations like community associations and progresses through our school boards, city gov-

ernments, county governments, state governments - all the way to the federal government.  We vote for a 

person, or persons, who will act on our behalf.   

 
Some might advocate that a board should not take action without a vote of the members to find out what the 

people want.  That would be counterproductive.  If association members were to vote on every issue before a 

decision was made, there would be no need for a board, but simply someone to send out ballots and tally 

results.  However, boards find out what their constituents want in other ways.  Many take time to hear from 

residents at each board meeting.  But, it’s up to you to attend meetings, voice your opinions and participate in 

the exchange of ideas with the board.  We also encourage your involvement and participation.  Perhaps you 

would consider joining a committee.  We want your input, ideas, thoughts and opinions.   

 
If you’re considering running for the Board of Directors in the new year, we ask that you take a few moments 

to ask yourself the following three questions: 

 
Do I have the time? 
As a board member, you will need to devote a few to several hours of your time each month to Association 

business.  In addition to regular monthly board meetings, you will need to be active in e-mail discussions and 

occasional special meetings.  During special projects, you may need to spend a little extra time on Associa-

tion business.  Some Board members may also spend a little more time than others if they work with a com-

mittee.   

 

Can I make tough decisions when it’s required? 
The primary role of the Board is to conduct the business of the Association.  This doesn’t just mean approv-

ing the budget, but also developing and enforcing policies.  Board members are required to step outside their 

immediate circle of family and neighbors to make decisions based on the greater good of the community.   

 

Can I do all this and have fun, too? 
It isn’t all about policies and tough decisions.  Our community is only as good as we make it and establishing 

and maintaining a sense of community is part of a board member’s responsibility.  Planning and attending 

functions and being a presence in the community are as important as any policy decisions you may make.   

 
Being a Board member may be hard work at times, but it may also be one of the most rewarding ways you’ll 

find to volunteer your time.  If you’re interested in running for  any of the Boards in Truman Annex or Ship-

yard or would like more details about the Board’s responsibilities, please contact the administrative office or 

a current Board member.  First notice of the annual meetings will be mailed to each owner in December. In 

that packet  there will be  instructions on how to file your intent to run for an opening on the Board of Direc-

tors for any Truman Annex Association to which you belong.  

 

I would like to thank the Community Association Institute for information contained in this article.     

 

Regards, 

Harold Berry 

President, TAMPOA 
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It seems that we are going to 

make it through this Hurricane 

Season without damage. It is 

always a pleasure to report this. 

How fortunate we are. 

 
Harbour Place heads into 2016 

in great financial and physical 

shape. Our grounds look great. 

At this time, we anticipate that 

we will be able to replace the 

roof of the Annex Building in 

2016. 

 
As most are aware, the Fire 

Department rules state that any 

gas grill must be at least 10 feet 

from the building to be used. If 

a balcony does not have enough 

space to make this possible, the 

grill cannot be used and should 

be removed and replaced by an 

electric grill. If you have a deck 

that is large enough, the grill 

must still be at least 10 feet 

from the building when in use. 

Charcoal grills are strictly pro-

hibited. These rules are the law 

and are for the safety of every-

one. There are no exceptions! 

 

We are all looking forward to 

welcoming the New Year and 

the winter season. Please attend 

the TAMPOA Annual meeting 

and the Social. Harbour Place 

Owners, please attend our An-

nual Meeting. It is a great op-

portunity to meet new 

neighbors and catch up with old 

ones. 

 
Looking ahead to seeing most 

of you after the first of the year. 

 

Regards, 

Tony Marcussen 

President 

ter on the sidewalks does add a 

festive flavor to the grounds.)  

Other exciting news regarding 

Mills Place included “ the 

planting of 4 more trees”.  I am 

sure they are lovely.  Also, Key 

Westers found the weather 

hotter than usual, though no 

wetter. The roof on hospital 

building still flaking off with no 

replacement in sight (only one 

bid so far).  No change in ani-

mal/reptile observations, though 

(thanks to Harold) the larger 

gravel placement has discour-

Yawn. 

As we all know, happily,  no 

major storms to address for the 

Keys so far this season.  Seems 

the really bad ones have moved 

North during the past decade. 

So, according to my in-house 

spies, the most exciting news to 

be reported is that “all the con-

crete surfaces have been power 

washed!”  (Might have been a 

better idea to wait until AFTER 

Fantasy Fest and then combine 

it with fishing the pasties out of 

the pool drain; though, the glit-

aged chicken scratching and 

fewer fowl are in evidence.  

Da-da-dats all, folks.  See youse 

soon! 

 

Carolyn Sangston,  

 

President  

Mills Place Condominium  

Association 

 

 

Harbour Place 

Mills Place 

The Foundry 

The Foundry Annual meeting is 

scheduled for Tuesday January 

26 @ 10:00 in the Administra-

tion office.  We welcome and 

encourage you to serve on the 

Foundry Board of Directors.  

Please let me know if you are 

interested.   

At this year’s annual meeting 

we will take up the issue of a 

proposed smoking ban on 

porches in the Foundry. A sur-

vey after last year’s meeting 

indicated strong support for 

such a measure.  Please mark 

your calendars and make plans 

to attend. 

Regards,  

Jeff Stein 

President, The Foundry 

Fall is upon us and all is well at 

the Foundry.  Key West will 

start filling up again with tour-

ists and many of you will be 

returning for the winter months.   

 
The BOD held the Annual 

budget meeting on Friday De-

cember 4th at 11:00 am. You 

should have received the draft 

budget in the mail. The good 

news is that despite increasing 

costs we have managed to keep 

dues steady.  Please take time to 

review the budget and let us 

know your thoughts.” 

òA survey after 

last yearôs annual 

meeting indicated 

strong support for 

a proposed 

smoking ban on 

porches in the 

Foundry.  ó 

~Jeff Stein 
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Everything has been quiet in 

Porter Court with few owners in 

attendance and our usual assort-

ment of short-term renters en-

joying the pool and of course 

Key West.  

Of note, Key West is 16.6 

inches short of rainfall since 

May. Everywhere one looks 

everything is brown unless 

irrigation is available. Our wa-

ter bill has been higher than 

normal as a consequence.  

No major projects were sched-

uled, however, the Board will 

be deciding on a painting con-

tractor to paint all the buildings 

in the near future. We solicited 

bids this summer which ran the 

gamut from $175,000 to ap-

proximately $60,000. As I men-

tioned a decision will be made 

this fall as we finalize our 

budget for 2016.  

One other item of interest. We 

installed warning signs on all 

the gate entrances to hopefully 

ensure that anyone that does not 

live or rent in Porter Court is 

Not Allowed to use the pool. I 

encourage everyone to keep an 

eye out for anyone that you 

suspect might be entering from 

any of the gates and proceeding 

to the pool area to contact secu-

rity for their removal. Also, 

please ensure that those that use 

the pool and pool deck areas 

follow all the rules (i.e. no glass 

or cigarette smoking) Well, we 

are almost through the hurri-

cane season, but season is not 

over until November 30. So 

now we need rain but no violent 

storms.  

By December 1st anyone that 

would like or be willing to 

serve on the board should make 

their intentions known. At least 

one board member has served 

for 7 years and it’s probably 

time for new blood. See you all 

soon around the pool as the 

season starts.  

Phil Hansen, President, Porter 

Court 

Porter Court 

Shipyard 

continue to move on down the 

road (or cross the road).  

 
There will be some additional 

patching in the parking lot to 

avoid the pooling of water. A 

total resurfacing of the parking 

lot is in the (not so distant) 

future. 

 
The painting cycle is almost 

upon us and the entire associa-

tion will be painted in the com-

ing year. 

 
The Finance Committee, made 

up of Alan Teitelbaum, Al 

Metty and Scott Sprague, met 

on Friday October 16 to discuss 

the 2016 budget. Their job is 

never an easy one, and the 

Board appreciates the work 

they put in for all of the mem-

bers of Shipyard.  

 

Our other committees are look-

ing for volunteers to assist in 

the pool and landscaping areas. 

Please let any member of the 

The last 5 months have seen a 

few changes here at Shipyard.  

 
The Association office has 

officially moved to 305 White-

head St (next to Kelly’s restau-

rant). It has been nicely reno-

vated. If you have a chance, 

stop in and say hi.  

 
We continue to see a rise in our 

property values. The last 4 

properties to sell that were 2 

bedroom/1 bathroom units aver-

aged $567,000. Last year at this 

time the sales for those types of 

properties averaged $520,000, 

an increase of almost 10%. 

 

Upgrades and Some Changes 
Since the rock covering has 

been put down we seem to have 

fewer chickens around in those 

areas. Unfortunately, those tasty 

little friends move on to other 

locations. We continue to up-

grade our landscaping with less 

mulch and more rock covering. 

Hopefully, the chickens will  

òAlso, please 

ensure that those 

that use the pool 

and pool deck 

areas follow all 

the rules (i.e. no 

glass or cigarette 

smoking)  ó 

 

~Phil Hansen 
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Board know if you are interested 

in keeping Shipyard a wonderful 

place to own and live.  

 

We always welcome feedback 

from any and all Shipyard own-

ers. 

 

Most Sincerely, 

 

Mike Caron 

President, Shipyard 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ñHopefully, the 

chickens will  

continue to 

move on down 

the road (or 

cross the 

road).ò  

 

~Mike Caron 
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New landscaping in  

Harbour Place 

Beautiful new  

plantings on  

Fleming Street. 



 

 

¶ HARBOUR PLACE Annual Meeting - Friday, January 29 at 9:30 a.m. at the Tropic Cinema 

 

¶ TAMPOA Annual Meeting - Monday, February 1  at 9:30 a.m. at the Tropic Cinema 

 

¶ THE FOUNDRY Annual Meeting - Tuesday, January 26 at 10:00 a.m. in the Administrative office 

 

¶ MILLS PLACE Annual Meeting - Wednesday, February 3 at 10:00 a.m. in the Administrative office 

 

¶ PORTER COURT Annual Meeting - Thursday, February 4  at 10:00 a.m. in the  Administrative office 

 

¶ SHIPYARD Annual Meeting - Friday, February 5  at 9:30 a.m. at the Tropic Cinema 

Annual Meetings Schedule 2016 

TRUMAN ANNEX 

PROPERTY OWNERSõ 

ASSOCIATIONS 

305 Whitehead Street 
Key West, FL  33040 

 

305.296.0556, office 
305.293.0251, fax 

305.294.3995 guard house 
 

Sterling Christian, CPM® 
Operations Director 
sterling@cackw.com 

 

Vickie Datzman, CAM 
 Property Manager 

vickie@cackw.com 
 

Matthew Greenblatt, CAM 

Property Manager 
matthew@cackw.com 

 

Connie Christian, CPA 
Accounting Manager 
connie@cackw..com 

 

Randy Niles, CAM  
KWGC Property  Manager 

randy@cackw.com 

 
Suzanne Egle 

Office  Administration 

suzanne@cackw.com 

 
 

Weõre on the web 

www.tampoa.com  
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Administrative Offices have moved! 

The Community Association Company administrative offices have moved. Please make sure you have 

changed your payment address to our new mailing address: 

 

305 Whitehead Street 

Key West, Fl  33040 

Building 21 

 fountain 

gets a face-

lift with  

additional 

plants and 

flowers. 


